
DE
— 780 N. Commercial StreetEVERSURCE P.O. Box 330

ENERGY Manchester, Nil 03 105-0330

Matthew J. Fossum
Senior Counsel

603-634-2961
matthew.fossum@eversource.com

September 8, 2016 pçp’p45

Debra Howland
Executive Director
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
2 1 South Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, NH 03301-2429

RE: Docket No. DE 16-241
Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy
Petition for Approval of Gas Infrastructure Contract Between Public Service Company of
New Hampshire dfb/a Eversource Energy and Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC

Dear Director Howland:

On September 1 , 201 6 in the above-captioned proceeding, the Office of Consumer
Advocate (“OCA”) submitted a document for the intended purpose of “alerting” the Commission
to an August 3 1 , 2016 decision of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) relating
to a “priority release” proposal by Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC (“Algonquin”), the
contract counterparty to Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy
(“Eversource”) in this proceeding. According to the OCA’s submission, the fERC decision is
relevant to the matters pending before the Commission in this docket because it demonstrates
that FERC is “no longer ‘open’ to the preferential release” proposal from Algonquin and,
therefore, the support for the contract in this docket relating to the Access Northeast pipeline has
“eroded.” The OCA, however, overstates the impact of the FERC decision.

Initially, Eversource points out that the OCA’s submission fails to recognize that the
FERC left open the possibility that Algonquin could seek or use other means to release the
capacity in a beneficial manner beyond the priority release proposal it offered. furthermore,
regardless of whether Algonquin seeks or uses such means, the fERC decision does not alter the
underlying proposal in New Hampshire. As described on Bates page 85 of Eversource’s initial
filing in the testimony of James M. Daly:

Although the EDCs prefer that electric generators access the pipeline and storage
assets prior to competing in the open market, substantial benefits will be realized
from the Access Northeast project even if “priority” releases are not allowed by
the respective state commissions or fERC. In the absence of approval to
accomplish priority releases, Access Northeast project capacity can and would be
released consistent with fERC’s existing rules for non-discriminatory capacity
release.

february 8, 2016 Testimony ofJames M. Daly at Bates page 85, lines 3-8.




